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In Memoriam
CTU gratefully remembers founding president Fr. Paul Bechtold, CP, 

who died February 23, 2005. Fr. Bechtold's visionary leadership and 

bold spirit is at the heart of Catholic Theological Union and its success 

throughout the past thirty-seven years. This 2005 annual report

is dedicated to the memory of this great man of God. 

THE PRIMARY MISSION OF CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL UNION 

is the academic and pastoral foundation of students preparing 

for priesthood and for a variety of other ministries in the United

States and around the world. The school also provides continuing

theological education for clergy, religious and lay persons. CTU 

is committed to theological education and scholarship within 

a community of faith in interaction with a living Catholic tradition

and ecumenial, interfaith and cross-cultural perspectives and

resources. Through its degree programs and other educational

and formational opportunities, CTU strives to educate effective

leaders for the Church whose mission is to witness Christ's 

good news of justice, love and peace.

Mission



When I started to review the events of this past year in order to make 

our annual report to you, I thought of Tennyson's famous poem, 

"Crossing the Bar."  

REV. DONALD SENIOR, C.P., 
PRESIDENT

Dear Friends,
When I started to review the events of this past year in order to make 

our annual report to you, I thought of Tennyson's famous poem, "Crossing the Bar." 
The "bar" of course was the ribbon of sand at the mouth of the harbor, marking 
the transition from harbor to open sea. Tennyson wrote his poem as an elegy for 
great mariners who "crossed the bar" at the end of their lives and headed for the 
open sea. 

The Catholic Church—and CTU as part of that worldwide community—experienced
profound transitions this year. Of course, we think of the death of Pope John Paul II 
and the election of his successor, Pope Benedict XVI. For almost two weeks the eyes 
of the entire world were fixed on Rome at this key moment in the church's history.

In February, Fr. Paul Bechtold, C.P., the Founding President of CTU also 
passed away after a long and blessed life. By all accounts, he, more than any other 
individual, was the reason for CTU's success, particularly in the founding years
when this collaborative effort of many religious communities was still seen as 
a bold "experiment."

President’s Message



NEW CAMPUS

This year of transitions has been a great time of blessing for CTU.  In December
(with Fr. Paul in attendance—his last public appearance) we joyfully broke ground
for our new academic center after several years of planning. Now, seven months
later it has risen from the ground—with its five story steel frame almost completed.
By the first of December the 95,000 square foot building will be completely
enclosed, and by the first of July 2006 it will be ready for occupancy.

Needless to say, we are very excited about this historic step for CTU. The need 
for new facilities comes as a result of a steady growth in our student population over
the past several years and because most of our current vintage buildings would require
extensive renovation to bring them up to date. Good stewardship led us to the decision
to build a new facility. The new building will hold classrooms, library, assembly and
chapel space, and offices for faculty and staff. We will also be renovating our current
main building (the former Aragon Hotel!) as a student residence.

The cost for the new building and the renovation is 25 million. Four million 
of that sum will be acquired by selling three of our current buildings that will 
no longer be needed. For the remaining 21 million we have launched a five-year
major capital campaign, entitled "Making a Place for Faith." We are making steady
progress in a challenging economic time—pledges (including 10 million from the
sponsoring religious communities of CTU) are at the 14 million-dollar mark. 
NEW CURRICULUM, PROGRAMS, AND FACULTY

Even with construction in progress across the street, CTU's main concern is not
buildings but people—especially our 500 plus students who come from across 
the globe. This past year we launched a new curriculum that provides a strong
grounding in our Catholic tradition but also emphasizes the global reach of our faith
and the necessity of interacting with other traditions such as Islam and Judaism—
one of the specialties of CTU. There are also many more interdisciplinary and 
team-taught courses to open up new perspectives for students. After only a year 
of experience it is too soon to measure the effectiveness of this new curriculum 
but students and faculty are very positive so far.

"We joyfully broke ground

for our new academic 

center after several years

of planning. Now, seven

months later it has risen

from the ground—with 

its five story steel frame

almost completed."

Left to right: Bishop Joseph Perry, 

former CTU President Fr. Alcuin Coyle, OFM, Board

chair Fr. Tom Reynolds, SCC, 

Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA, 

President Fr. Donald Senior, CP 

and the late Fr. Paul Bechtold, CP 

break ground for the new academic center 

on the first Sunday of Advent, 2004.



The quality of the CTU faculty is one of our greatest assets. This past year, 
several new faculty members joined CTU: Dr. Edmund Chia, a leading expert 
on Asian religions, Dr. Eileen Crowley, who specializes in liturgy and media, 
Dr. Carmen Nanko-Fernández who takes over the directorship of our extensive 
field education program, and Fr. Thanh Van Nguyen, SVD, who joins our bible 
department as Assistant Professor of New Testament. CTU boasts 32 full time 
faculty, all of them with doctoral degrees.

This year we also launched a new program entitled "Catholics on Call." 
Directed by Fr. Robin Ryan, C.P., who also teaches on the CTU faculty, this 
program reaches out to young adults across the country who may be considering 
a life of service as a priest, religious, or lay minister. Funded by a two million-dollar 
Lilly Endowment grant, this innovative program will work in collaboration with 
the religious communities at CTU and with college campus ministry programs. 
It will include an intensive summer program and follow up meetings throughout 
the year. (If you want to learn more, check the program's newly launched website:
www.catholicsoncall.org.)
THE PEOPLE OF CTU

One of the things that most amazes me about CTU is the stellar parade of 
interesting and great people who pass through our portals in the course of the year.
This academic year was no exception. At our annual Trustee Dinner in April we
honored the young founders of the extraordinary "One Voice" movement. This is 
a group of Israelis and Palestinians who have worked together for peace in the Middle
East, even in the darkest days of the intifada. Their initiative is credited with the high
turnout for the Palestinian elections last year and with paving the path to a renewed
peace effort in recent months. Their words of hope inspired the more than 700 guests
at our dinner. At our commencement ceremony in May we celebrated the graduation
of more than 100 CTU students and also gave honorary doctorates to poet and 
peace prophet, Daniel Berrigan, S.J., to biblical scholar Sandra Schneider, IHM, 
and to a great Muslim civic leader and voice for peace, Mr. Talat Othman. The
Bernardin Center continues to be an incredible host for interreligious dialogue,
sponsoring last fall's Catholic-Jewish conference on how Christians and Jews 
go about interpreting their Scriptures. This was presented jointly with our Protestant
sister schools in Hyde Park. And the Bernardin Center also hosted the annual
Catholic-Muslim conference which had a unique program for hospital chaplains 
and healthcare personnel on caring for patients of Muslim faith.  

This is only a sampler of the programs that amplify the usual courses and lectures
at CTU, giving our students and the wider public an exposure to the diversity and
richness of our world today.

Honorary degree recipient Mr. Talat 
Othman gathers with his grandchildren 
at CTU's graduation ceremony.

Co-chair Michael Birck and his wife Kay 
at the "Blessed are the Peacemakers" 
dinner with Fr. Don Senior, CP.

Trustee Dinner co-chair Carole Segal 
greets OneVoice Foundation co-founder 
and 2005 "Blessed are the Peacemakers" 
honoree, Daniel Lubetsky.



Annual

KEEPING CTU STRONG

A key purpose of any annual report is to be accountable to you our friends and
the wider public. You will find accurate reporting of our financial health in the facts
and figures of this report.  

I am pleased to say that CTU is in good financial health. For as long as I can
remember (and I go back a fairly long way, being in my 15th year as president),
CTU has always operated in the black, staying within its budget—and this past year
has been no exception. A lot of the credit for that goes to our Board of Trustees.  
As a key governing body for CTU, the religious and lay members of the board 
have always maintained strict financial accounting for CTU's administration. 

Half of our annual revenues for our eight million-dollar operating budget comes
from student tuition. The rest is drawn from a mix of gifts and grants (over one million
this past year), endowment and investment income, auxiliary services income
(mainly housing and food service), and contributed services (our religious order 
faculty and staff contribute 30 per cent of their annual salary to CTU). Because 
of healthy enrollment and the continuing generosity of our friends we have been
able to increase our revenue over last year by 7 per cent and, at the same time, hold 
the increase in expenses to 5 per cent. This good stewardship enables us to keep our
tuition relatively low and to provide some degree of financial aid to our lay students.
More importantly it serves our students who cannot expect to earn large incomes
after graduation nor be able to service heavy student debts.

At a time when many institutions have been under scrutiny about their financial
accounting, we want our friends to know exactly where their gifts go and what 
we do with our financial resources. I can pledge to you that CTU runs a very lean
and efficient operation—not because we are claiming superior virtue but because 
we feel accountable, and grateful, to you. It is the least we can do for the support
you give our mission.

I want to close by thanking you for your generosity. I believe that the purpose of
CTU is a noble one—preparing men and women for lives of service to God's people.
Because of that sacred mission we are not afraid to cross the bar and move out into
the open sea. Thank you for partnering with us in the work of bringing new life 
to the world.

Sincerely yours,

Fr. Donald Senior, C.P.
President

"I believe that the 

purpose of CTU is 

a noble one—preparing

men and women 

for lives of service 

to God's people. 

Because of that 

sacred mission 

we are not afraid 

to cross the bar 

and move out into 

the open sea."

Vincentian priest Rev. Peter M. Solis carries 
the Philippine flag of his home country
at CTU's 2005 graduation ceremony.



FINANCIAL REPORT
2004-2005 

ANNUAL OPERATING STATEMENT

SSoouurrcceess  ooff  FFuunnddss

Tuition and Fees 4,071,105 49%

Housing and Food Services 1,181,231 14%

Income from Investments 813,945 10%

Contributed Services 312,365 4%

Gifts and Grants 1,762,576 21%

Other Income 147,167 2%

Total Revenues 8,288,389 100.00%

UUsseess  ooff  FFuunnddss

Education Program 4,512,279 57%

Housing and Food Services 1,038,128 13%

Student Services 517,836 7%

General and Administration 867,903 11%

Scholarships 642,432 8%

Development 310,547 4%

Total Expenditures 7,889,125 100.00%

Operational Net Surplus 399,264

NET ASSETS

Unrestricted 12,219,677

Temporarily Restricted 13,782,853*

Permanently Restricted               12,548,391

Total Net Assets                       38,550,921

*  Includes "Making a Place for Faith" Capital Campaign 

"A key purpose of 

any annual report is 

to be accountable 

to you our friends 

and the wider public.

You will find accurate

reporting of our 

financial health in 

the facts and figures 

of this report."



STUDENT STATISTICS

TOTAL PROGRAM ENROLLMENT 652 

DEGREE PROGRAMS 460

Master of Divinity 152

Master of Divinity/Master of Arts 41

Master of Arts in Theology 78

Master of Arts in Pastoral Studies 63

Doctor of Ministry 39

Philosophy 7

Certificates 8

Continuing Education 72

STUDENTS ENROLLED IN DEGREE PROGRAMS

Men Religious 40%

Women Religious 8%

Diocesan Priests 6%

Lay Men 17%

Lay Women 29%

SUMMER INSTITUTE 195
(Includes 58 Degree Students)

HESBURGH SABBATICAL 30

INSTITUTE OF RELIGIOUS FORMATION 17

BIBLICAL STUDY / TRAVEL PROGRAMS 48
(Includes 40 Degree Students)

"Even with construction 

in progress across 

the street, CTU's main

concern is not buildings

but people—especially

our 500 plus students 

who come from across 

the globe."

AAUUSSTTRRAALLIIAA          BBEELLGGIIUUMM          BBEELLIIZZEE          BBEENNIINN          BBOOLLIIVVIIAA          BBRRAAZZIILL          CCAANNAADDAA          CCHHIILLEE          CCHHIINNAA

CCOOLLOOMMBBIIAA          CCOONNGGOO          CCOOSSTTAA  RRIICCAA          CCRROOAATTIIAA          EECCUUAADDOORR          EEGGYYPPTT          EERRIITTRREEAA          EETTHHIIOOPPIIAA          

FFIIJJII           GGEERRMMAANNYY          GGHHAANNAA          GGUUAATTEEMMAALLAA          HHAAIITTII           HHUUNNGGAARRYY          IINNDDIIAA          IINNDDOONNEESSIIAA          IIRREELLAANNDD

IITTAALLYY          JJAAMMAAIICCAA          JJAAPPAANN          KKOORREEAA          LLAATTVVIIAA          LLIITTHHUUAANNIIAA          MMÉÉ XXIICCOO          NNEEWW  ZZEEAALLAANNDD          NNIIGGEERRIIAA

PPEERRUU          PPHHIILLIIPPPPIINNEESS          PPOOLLAANNDD          RRUUSSSSIIAA          SSLLOOVVAAKKIIAA          SSOOUUTTHH  KKOORREEAA          SSPPAAIINN          SSUUDDAANN          TTOOGGOO

UUGGAANNDDAA          UUNNIITTEEDD  KKIINNGGDDOOMM          UUSSAA          VVEENNEEZZUUEELLAA          VVIIEETTNNAAMM          ZZAAMMBBIIAA

SSTTUUDDEENNTTSS''  CCOOUUNNTTRRIIEESS  OOFF  OORRIIGGIINN



Annual Support

THE GENEROSITY OF FRIENDS AND DONORS PROVIDES 

CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL UNION

with the resources to continue its vital mission. 

Financial support was received from these individuals, foundations, 

businesses and other organizations from July 1, 2004 through June 30, 2005.

$$110000,,000000  aanndd  aabboovvee
Lilly Endowment, Inc.
The Henry Luce Foundation, Inc

$$2255,,000000  --  9999,,999999
G. A. Ackermann Memorial Fund
Archdiocese of Chicago Scholarship Programs
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Denny
Anonymous
Frank J. Lewis Foundation
Arthur J. Schmitt Foundation
Herbert C. Wenske Foundation

$$1100,,000000  --  $$2244,,999999
Archdiocese of Chicago/Office for 

Black Catholics
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Berner, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Birck
Arie & Ida Crown Memorial
Ms. Patricia Heftler
Anonymous
Jenner & Block LLP
Koch Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Krehbiel, Jr.
Ladies of Bethany
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Lowry
Ms. Barbara J. Menard
Montgomery Ward Foundation

MPI Media Group
Radio Flyer, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick G. Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Segal
Charles and Morris R. Shapiro Foundation
Fred B. Snite Foundation
Mr. Falah Tabahi
W.P. & H. B. White Foundation
AON Foundation

$$55,,000000  --  $$99,,999999
Mr. Amrou Almanaseer
Dr. Imad Y. Almanaseer and Mrs. Seana Aldabagh
Very Rev. Angelo P. Anthony, CPPS
Antunovich Associates
Mr. Ali Ata
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Bidwill, Jr.
Claretian Missionaries/Eastern Province
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Coughlin
Diocese of Joliet
Dominican Poverty, Justice and Peace Fund
Haugh Family Foundation
Hospital Sisters of the Third Order of St. Francis
Illinois Tool Works Foundation
Islamic Cultural Center
Islamic Foundation
D. P. and B. M. Kelly Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Krehbiel
LaSalle Bank
McCormick Tribune Foundation
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Newton N. Minow
Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate/

US Province
Mosque Foundation
Mr. John D. and Mrs. Alexandra C. Nichols
Canons Regular of Premontre/St. Norbert Abbey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Owens
Mr. and Mrs. Mario Pasin
Mr. Imtiyaz Patel
Order of Friar Servants of Mary/USA Province
Siragusa Foundation
Society of the Divine Word, Chicago Province
Sophia Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome H. Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Swiss
Clerics of Saint Viator/US Province
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Wheeler

$$22,,550000  --  $$44,,999999
Order of St. Augustine/Our Mother of 

Good Counsel Province
Dr. Georgette F. Bennett
Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament/Province
The Boeing Company
Ms. Audrey M. Brosnan
Mr. John A. Buck, III
Very Rev. John Burger, SSC
Capuchin Franciscan Friars/Province of St. Joseph
Chapin-May Foundation of Illinois
Columban Missionaries/US Region
Comboni Missionaries/North American Province
Rev. Alcuin Coyle, OFM
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Fitzgerald
Anonymous
Order of Friars Minor/St. John the Baptist Province
Order of Friars Minor/Province of the 

Sacred Heart
Harris Bank
Knights of Columbus
Mrs. Joan Lavezzorio
Lawlor Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. William Lawlor, III
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald F. Loftus
John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation
Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers
Mary's Pence Foundation
Mission Club
N'Digo Foundation
Northern Trust Company
Mr. and Mrs. Talat Othman
J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.
Congregation of the Passion/Holy Cross Province
Congregation of the Passion/St. Paul of the 

Cross Province
Mrs. Ward E. Perrin
Mrs. Rita Picken
Society of the Precious Blood/ 

Kansas City Province
Congregation of the Most Holy Redeemer/

Denver Province
Mr. Gary M. Ropski and Ms. Barbara M. Schleck
Missionaries of St. Charles/St. John the 

Baptist Province
Schwarz Paper Company
Rev. Donald Senior, CP
Sidley Austin Brown & Wood LLP



Mrs. Kathleen Sullivan-Stewart and 
Mr. George Stewart

Mr. and Mrs. Philip White
James D. Whitehead, Ph.D. and 

Evelyn Eaton Whitehead, Ph.D.
Howard L. Willett Foundation
William Blair & Company

$$11,,000000  --  $$22,,449999
Mr. and Mrs. A. Robert Abboud
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Aboussie
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Abrams
Amr Family
Ariel Capital Management, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Auriemma
Mr. and Mrs. Mahmoud A. Badawi
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Bernhart
Rev. Martin R. Borowczyk
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Burke, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Carney
Chicago Theological Seminary
Mrs. P. Kevin Clary
Click Commerce, Inc.
The Clinton Companies
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Clune
Mr. Thomas A. Cole
Congregation of St. Agnes
Ms. Barbara Cottrell
Ms. Mary Margaret Cowhey
Hon. Richard and Dr. Janet Cudahy
Mr. and Mrs. M. A. Dabbouseh
Mr. Amir Darwish
DePaul University
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Devers, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William Droel
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Filippini
Dr. and Mrs. Malachi J. Flanagan
Mrs. Neil Flanagin
Franciscan Sisters of Mary
Mr. and Mrs. James Haugh
Dr. and Mrs. William M. Hopkins
Dr. Patricia J. Hughes
Ms. Nancy Witte Jacobs
Jewish Chautauqua Society
Mr. Michael Johl
Ms. Elizabeth T. Kane
Dr. John Karrat
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kelleher
Ms. Linda Knowles

Rev. Paul Koenig, OFM CAP
Mr. and Mrs. Lorenz F. Koerber, Jr.
Mr. Ed  F. Koncel
Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Madden
Mr. and Mrs. James Maloney
McCormick Theological Seminary
Dr. Mike McCune and 

Dr. Karen Kaye Smith-McCune
Mrs. Marie Therese McDermott
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene T. McEnery
Mr. William A. McIntosh
Mr. and Mrs. Tom McKean
Dr. and Mrs. Richard J. Meister
Mrs. Bernard P. Menard
Mercy Home for Boys and Girls
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mullen-Muhr
Dr. and  Mrs. Thomas E. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Murray
Mrs. Charlotte Nash, Jr.
Mr. Raymond Nimrod
Dr. Paul F. Nora
Mr. Fouad Nubani
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Owens, Jr.
Palmer Printing
Mr. Imad I. Qasim
Dr. Hareth Raddawi
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Reedy
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Reidy
Resurrection Health Care
Dr. Mary Rose Shaughnessy
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. George Shelton
Sisters of Charity, BVM/Iowa
Sisters of the Resurrection
Mr. Thomas Skalitzky
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Slater
Springfield Dominican Sisters
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund A. Stephan, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Emil Totonchi
Mr. and Mrs. Fidelis N. Umeh
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Wetoska
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. Wilson

$$550000  --  $$999999
Mrs. Sheila Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Adler
Dr. Abdul Rahman Amine
Rev. Thomas A. Baima

Mr. and Mrs. Brian Baker
Professor and Mrs. M. Cherif Bassiouni
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bechtold
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Boodell, Jr.
Mr. Edward A. Brennan
Dr. and Mrs. James J. Burden
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Cantelupe
Catholic Community of Quantico
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Clarke, Jr.
Ms. Ann C. Cusack
Mr. Dean A. Dabbah
Mr. and Mrs. Julian C. D'Esposito
Mr. and Mrs. John Donovan
Mr. Robert W. Duffield
Ms. Virginia Duncan Gilmore
Elias Family Charitable Trust
Dr. and Mrs. Charles M. Falcone
Mr. John Mead Flanagin
Mrs. Bernice Frederick
Drs. Warren and Nancy Furey
Rev. Joseph Giordano, CICM
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Goodman
Mr. and Mrs. E. Timothy Gorham
Hon. and Mrs. William J. Haddad
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Hanke
Mr. and Mrs. George Hubbard
PJH & Associates, Inc.
Ms. Maggie Kast
Dr. Richard Kaufman
Ms. Colleen Kennedy
Terrence Kristofak, CP
Ms. Joan D. Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Lifton
Dr. and Mrs. Manuel Madayag
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Madigan
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony M. Mandolini
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond M. Mehler
Mr. Richard M. Morrow
Ms. Kelly Mullaney
Rev. Kenneth O'Malley, C.P.
St. Paul of the Cross Retreat Center
Paxton Printing, Inc.
Mr. John J. Pikarski, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Faustin Pipal
Mr. Gerard Pottebaum
R.A.M. Electric Company
Rev. Thomas P. Reynolds, SSC
William H. Sadlier Inc.
Mr. Manuel Sanchez

"WE THINK OF THE DEATH OF POPE JOHN PAUL II and...his successor, 

Pope Benedict XVI. For almost two weeks the eyes of the entire world were fixed 

on Rome at this key moment in the church's history...Fr. Paul Bechtold, C.P., 

the Founding President of CTU also passed away after a long and blessed life."



Mr. and Mrs. Frank R. Schmid
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Schornack
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Schreiter
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Shannon
St. Ambrose Church
St. Peter Church
Saints Faith, Hope and Charity Church
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Tasker
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Q. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Tierney, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Saban Torlo
Rev. Gerard P. Weber
Mrs. Jane C. Wellehan
Dr. Patricia H. Werhane
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Westphal
Mrs. Elisabeth Williams-Ashman
Ms. Donatta M. Yates

$$225500  --  $$449999
Mrs. Elaine Addison
Dr. and Mrs. Scott C. Alexander
Mr. Raymond A. Andrew
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Armstrong
Mrs. Elizabeth Armstrong
Mr. and. Mrs. Richard Baldwin
Ambassador and Mrs. J. D. Bindenagel
Blackstone Management
Mr. and Mrs. George Bodeen
Boeing Gift Matching Program
Mr. Irwin J. Borowsky
Ms. Cindy M. Brito and Mr. Tony Costello
Ms. Betty Britton
Rev. Mark J Brummel, CMF
Ms. Mary L. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Crane
Mr. and Mrs. James Currie
Dominican University
Rev. David Donnay, osc
Rev. Michael L. Doyle, OSM
Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Faherty
Mr. Thomas W. Fosselman
Ms. Barbara G. Fox
Conventual Franciscan Friars/Province 

of St. Bonaventure
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Ganz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Gareis
Anonymous
Ms. Joanne Glass
Most Rev. Raymond E. Goedert

Ms. Nancy Mark Goldfarb
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Goodrich
Gould & Ratner Attorneys
Grant Thornton LLC
Grice Building Maintenance, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Haderlein
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Heaton
Ms. Cynthia T. Henderson
Hershey Foods Corporation
Ms. Patricia A. Hilbring
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Holmberg
Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Hudson
Sr. Kathleen Hughes, RSCJ
Hyde Park Bank & Trust Co.
Mr. Michael L. Igoe, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Janowiak
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Karp
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Keller
Mr. Kip Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Kelly
Mr. Thomas E. Lanctot
Dr. and Mrs. Robert LaPata
Rev. Eugene Lauer
Leadership Conference of Women Religious
Mr. Jonathan Levine
Ms. Margaret Lorincz
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Maher
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Marsella
Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers/US Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. John P. McAuliffe
Dr. and Mrs. William J. McCune
Mr. James F. McNulty, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Merlihan
Ms. Maureen S. Meter
Misericordia Heart of Mercy Home
Ms. Barbara Mullarkey
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Murdock
Mr. Daniel R. Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Paul O'Connor
Our Lady of Peace Church
Mrs. Mary Katherine Paul
Paulist Press, Inc.
Mrs. Jayne H. Plank
Ms. Susan M. Pudelek
Ms. Muriel Quinn Pasin
Ms. Margaret C. Roach
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert A. Roll
Ms. Anne Roosevelt
Rev Robert C. Rosing

Rev. Paul H. Rutgers
Dr. Elaine M. Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Firasat Siddiqui
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Smith, Jr.
Mrs. Harriet Spieth
St. Philip Neri Church
Ms. Marjorie H. Stephan
Mrs. Mayer Stern
Mr. J. Casey Sterr
Ms. Beverly Ann Stewart
Mr. Doug Stewart and Linda G. Sahagian
Ms. Michele M. Strayer
Student Representative Council, CTU
Mr. Barry and Ms. Winifred F. Sullivan
Ms. Nancy A. Temple
Rev. Frank Tinajero, SVD
Turner Construction Company
Rev. Jude Verley, OSC
Vision I Computer, Inc.
Very Rev. Mark E. Weber, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas James Weir
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Wilson
Xaverian Missionaries/U.S.A. Province

$$110000  --  $$224499
Dr. Ghulam Haider Aasi
Rev. Donald K. Ackerman
Ms. Cheryl Antos
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Antunovich
Archdiocese of Chicago/Dept. of Evangelization
Archdiocese of Chicago/Office for Racial Justice
Rev. Richard Award, CP
James C. Baird
Ms. Therese Baker
Mr. Tyrone C. Banks
Dr. Claude Marie Barbour
Mrs. Jeanne M. Barry
Ms. Aliza Becker
Ms. Kathleen Dorsey Bellow
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Beltz
Mr. and Mrs. Lerone Bennett, Jr.
Rev. Benjamin A. Berinti, CPPS
Rev. Stephen Bevans, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Bisett, III
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and Jean Black
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Bloch
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Booth
Dr. John Borelli



Dr. and Mrs. Norman E. Bowers
Mr. and Mrs. Abdon Bray
Rev. James Ivan Bream
Mr. Robert Briscoe
Rev. James P. Brobst, OMI
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene A. Broccolo
Rabbi Herbert Bronstein
Mr. Edward and Dr. Elizabeth Browne
Rev. John M. Buchanan
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Buckley
Sr. Diane Burgermeister, OP
The Hon. Edward M. Burke
Sr. Cathleen M. Cahill, RSM
Ms. Mary Cahill
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Calmeyn
Rev. Joseph Cameron
Sr. Cathleen Campbell, SP
Msgr. John I. Cardiff
Mrs. John J. Cardwell
Sr. Anne Carr, BVM
Rev. Frank P. Cassidy
Ms. Margaret Cassidy
The Catholic New World
Ms. Cheryl Cattledge
Ceres Food Group, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Chadri
Mr. Robert Chilenskas
Christian Brothers of the Midwest
Christian Men's Coalition
Rev. Peter Ciallella, cs
Dr. and Mrs. Michael A. Colandrea
Mr. Don Colleton
Mrs. Florence Collins
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Compall, Jr.
Congregation of the Holy Ghost
Ms. Mary V. Connell
Mrs. Ann H. Cooper
Mrs. Thilene Cooper
Corpus Christi Church

Mr. Jacob Corre
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Corrigan
Dr. and Mrs. Myles Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Currie
Mr. and Mrs. Warren G. Daubenspeck
Mr. John R. Daunhauer, Jr.
Rev. Stanley L. Davis, Jr.
Mrs. Suzanne Dawson
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. DeGraff
Dr. John J. Dennehy
Mr. Joseph L. Derezinski
Ms. Gary Dhein
Rev. Raymond F. Diesbourg, MSC
Discalced Carmelite Friars/MA
Very Rev. John L. Doctor, OFM
Sr. Barbara Doherty, SP
Sr. Eleanor Doidge, LoB
Dr. Richard R. Dolezal
Sr. Mary Lois Dolphin, BVM
Mr. Peter E. Doris
Ms. Jean H. Downey
Mr. Todd J. Duckett
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome L. Duffy
Mr. and Mrs. John Durkin
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Smith
Mr. Carl F. Eigelsback
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Fenner
Rev. Donald J. Fenske
Rev. Adrian Fischer, OFM
Mr. Edward C. Fitzpatrick
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Fitzpatrick
Rev. Patrick Flanagan
Mr. Kenneth Florian
Ms. Mary E. Foley and Mr. Patrick Foley
Mr. and Mrs. John Fontana III
Rev. Richard N. Fragomeni
Order of Friars Minor/Assumption BVM Province
Deacon Julius Tyrone Frazier
Mr. Donald R. Gallagher

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Garrison
Ms. Patty Gerstenblith
Rev. Michael Gillgannon
Ms. Joyce F. Gillie
Mr. T. Brendan Gilligan
Mr. and Mrs. Louis J. Glunz, III
Mr. Jack D. Goeken
Ms. Kathryn B. Goldberg
Bishop John R. Gorman, DD
Ms. Raymonde Greer
Mrs. Eileen Griffin
Ms. Carol Shevlin Griffith
Rev. Rocky Grimard, OMI
Mr.and Mrs. Patrick Hackett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Emil D. Haddad
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Hallak
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth F. Hansen
Professor Inamul Haq
Ms. Suzanne Haraburd
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Haran
Rev. Jay M Harrington, OP
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Hartigan
Mr. and Mrs. Walter G. Heidkamp
Ms. Esther Susan Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Laurence J. Hicks
Ms. Hollis Hines
Mr. and Mrs. George Hinger
Ms. Marion P. Hoffmann
Sr. Margaret Hohman, SCN
Holy Angels Church
Holy Name of Mary Church
Holy Name of Mary Junior Knights 

of Branch 134
Holy Name of Mary Ladies Guild
Very Rev. Leslie Hoppe, OFM
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Houck
Ms. Ladine B. Housholder
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Hund
Ms. Emily Huston
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"WE LAUNCHED A NEW CURRICULUM that provides a strong grounding in

our Catholic tradition but also emphasizes the global reach of our faith and 

the necessity of interacting with other traditions such as Islam and Judaism..."



Interactive-Initiatives Consulting Service, LLC
Dr. Elise T. Jacobson
Rev. Terry Johnson
Rev. C. Gregory Jones, CSV
Mr. Michael E. Joyce
Ms. Virginia P. Joyce
Mr. Jerry F. Kaelin and Dr. Frances Langdon
Mr. Paul Kala
Ms. Susan Kamp
Most Rev. Francis J. Kane
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz, OSF
Rev. Michael P. Keliher, CSV
Kimbark Liquors & Wine Shoppe
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew C. Kirby
Mrs. Charlene Klabacha
Mrs. Phyllis Klecka
Rev. Richard Klingeisen
Dr. and Mrs. Francis Klocke
Sr. Margaret Mary Knittel, RSM
Mr. Melvin J. Koenigs
Mr. Stanley L. Komparda
Rev. Dennis J. Koopman, OFM
Ms. Ellen L. Koppel
Michael C. Kotzin, Ph.D.
Rev. Michael W. Kuchar
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kukulka
Mr. Jeff Kulenovic
Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd J. Kurkowski
Mrs. Patricia Latkin
Mr. Vincent Lazar
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Leahy
Rev. John E. Linnan, CSV
Liturgical Press
Liturgy Training Publications
Mr. Anthony Llorens, Jr.
Mr. William C. Lordan
Very Rev. Louis Lougen

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Loundy
Sr. Jeanette Lucinio, SP
Rev. Timothy V. Lyons
Rev. Rupert MacLellan
Rev. Thomas F. Maher
Mr. and Mrs. Tariq G. Malhance
Mr. Graziano Marcheschi
Mr. and Mrs. Cyrin and Rita Maus
Mr. and Mrs. Henry E. Mawicke
Mr. Robert F. McCarthy
Rev. Thomas McCarthy, OSA
Deacon and Mrs. Michael McCloskey
Rev. Joseph E. McCormick, OSA
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. McCune
Rev. Francis B. McDonald
Hon. and Mrs. Frank J. McGarr
Dr. and Mrs. Bernard McGinn
Sr. Joan McGlinchy, MSC
Mr. Daniel F. McHugh
Mr. and Mrs. William McLaughlin
Dr. and Mrs. David G. McLone
Deacon Michael J. McNulty
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Meaney
Mellow Yellow Restaurant
Rev. Paul V. Mercovich
Judge and Mrs. Patrick Meter
Mrs. Pamela J. Meyer
Missionaries of the Sacred Heart/USA Province
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Moore
Mrs. Brenda A. Moran
Rev. Kenneth R. Morris, CSV
Mr. Richard Morrisroe
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mullaney
Mr. and Mrs. David Murdoch
Sr. Mary Bridget Murphy, SND
Rev. Patrick Murphy
Hon. Sheila M. Murphy and Mr. Patrick Racey

Rev. Thomas E. Murphy, OSFS
Rev. Thomas J. Murphy
Ms. Bette J. Nahas
Rev. Donald Nevins
Ms. Timone Newsome
Dr. Dolores Nicosia
Dr. Jon Nilson
Rev. Paul  A. Noble
Mr. John E. Noel
Ms. Mary Yvonne Norfleet-Johnson
Notre Dame de Chicago Church
Ms. Roberta Nye
Mrs. Mary Jo Nyhan
Mr. Thomas O'Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest J. Ojeda
Ms. Shirley Olejuile
Mr. and Mrs. Alan B. Oloier
Mr. and Mrs. George L. Oslovich
Mr. Edward Panek
Mr. Steve Parke
Passionist Community at CTU
Rev. John Pawlikowski, OSM
Rev. Charles E. Payne, OFM
Ms. Marilyn Perry
Ms. Janie S. Petersen
Rev. Chau Pham, SVD
Rev. Peter C. Phan, SVD
Phenomenal Fitness
Very Rev. Thomas Picton, CSsR
Ms. Virginia A. Piecuch
Rev. Michael D. Place
Mr. George Plamondon
Mrs. Eleanor Porsche
Rev. John F. Porter
Mr. and Mrs. Fred M. Power, Jr.
Rev. Rocco Puopolo, SX
Quigley North High School

nnual
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Tolton director Vanessa White recognizes SVD 
Provincial, Very Rev. Mark Weber for the outstanding 
support of the Society of the Divine Word given 
to the Tolton Program for 15 years. 

Honorary degree recipient Judge Anne Burke with her husband Alderman Ed Burke and 
Fr. Donald Senior, CP at CTU's graduation ceremony.



Mr. and Mrs. Barry J. Rankin
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Ratcliffe
Mr. and Mrs. William Rattner
Mr. John Rawls
Mr. John A. Rdzak
Mr. and Mrs. James H. R. Reed
Sr. Barbara E. Reid, OP
Mr. and Mrs. Myron Resnick
Ms. Patricia H. Richards
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Richardson
Rev. Gary Riebe-Estrella, SVD
Ms. Christine A. Riley
Mr. and Mrs. Will A. Riley, Sr.
Rev. Gerald P. Riva
Ms. Roma M. Rodgers
Mr. and Mrs. Ciro Rossini
Sr. Carmen Rostar, OP
Mr. Fred J. Rudolph
Mrs. Maryanne Rusinak
Mr. John H. Ryan
Br. Leo V. Ryan, CSV
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Barry M. Sabloff
Mr. Carlos Salmerón
Ms. Rosalind Sanders
Rabbi David Fox Sandmel, Ph.D.
Drs. David Scheiner and Margaret Creedon
Rev. Kenneth R. Schnipke, CPPS
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schreckenberger
Rev. Robert Schreiter, CPPS
Mr. David G. Schulz
Ms. LaMonica Scott
Seelos House
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. Seidl
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Shields
Shrine of Our Lady of Pompeii
Mr. and Mrs. Norman A. Shubert
Rev. Michael J. Slattery, OSA
Ms. Carol Nill Smith
Mr. Charles M. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Alex and Irene Snead
Ms. Glenda R. Spearman
Rev. William Spencer, OFM
St. Alexander Church
St. Anselm Church
St. Athanasius Church
St. Benedict the African East Church

St. Clement Church
St. Clotilde Church
St. Dorothy Church
St. James Hospital
St. Martin DePorres Church
St. Sabina Church
St. Thaddeus Church
Rev. Thomas H. Stahel, SJ
Rev. Finbarr Stanton
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin and Esta Star
Mr. Stanley F. Stasch
Dr. and Mrs. Sidney R. Steele
Rev. J. Roy Stiles
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald O. Strauch
Mr. and Mrs. Jack P. Sullivan
Ms. Maria C. Svihla
Dr. Sayyid Syeed
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Sykes
Ms. Barbara P. Thompson
Ms. Geraldine L. Tolbert
Ms. Maria J. Tolbert
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Toolan
Trillium Consulting
Sr. Lavern E. Trocinski
University National Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy and Jean Unsworth
Rev. Francisco Valdovinos, ST
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Valenti, Sr.
Valois Restaurant
Rev. Michael Van Sloun
Sr. Marie Vandenbergh, RC
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ventura
Professor Harold Vogelaar
Sr. Elaine Wainwright, RSM
Mr. Leo J. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Walsh
Mr. Parris D. Washington
Mr. Wilbert Weigel
Rev. Gerard R. Welsch
Misses Dorothy and Julie M. Wessel
Mr. and Mrs. Brian B. Whalen
Ms. Claire Louise Williams
Mr. James G. Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Wisner
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Wolfe
Mr. Patrick H. Woods

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wright
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Yacullo
Mr. Harold Yost (R.I.P.)
Rev. Robert M. Zahrt
Mrs. Kathleen Black Ziegler
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Zimmerman
Mr. and Mrs. Izzat Zoibi

UUnnddeerr  $$110000
Ms. Patricia Aguilar
Ms. Chioma Agwuncha
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Ainge
Ms. Darlene R. Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Alexander
Ms. Renee Allen
Rev. Joseph W. Altman
Ms. Mary Alice Amore
Ms. Carol Serrani Anderson
Ms. Judith Anderson
Michel Andraos and Gisela Gründges-Andraos
Anonymous
Br. Luis Antonio Aponte-Merced, OFM
Archdiocese of Chicago/Lay Ecclesial 

Ministry Office
Archdiocese of Chicago/Office for Catechesis
Ms. Carmen Arellano
Mr. George W. Artz
Ascension/St. Susanna Church
Sr. Anita Price Baird, DHM
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Bajak
Ms. Mary Bardzilowski
Sr. Marguerite Bartz
Ms. Catherine L. Becker
Mr. Bosun F. Bello
Rev. Joseph J. Beno
Rev. Donald M. Berg
Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Bianco
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Biggins
Sr. Marie Vianney Bilgrien, SSND
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick K. Birmingham
Mr. Joseph Bishop and Mrs. Nancy Bishop
Mr. Paul Bittorf
Rev. Donald Paul Blaeser, OFM
Mr. Emil A. Blazich
Ms. Deborah Bogaert
Rev. Edgar Borchardt

Passionist priest Fr. Robin Ryan is the director of CTU's new 
"Catholics on Call" program, funded by the Lilly Endowment. Inc. 



Colonel and Mrs. Ronald J. Bordenaro
Ms. Alberta F. Bowles
Rev. Patrick J. Brennan, CP
Mrs. Rosemary Bresnahan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip L. Brin
Ms. Therese Brink
Ms. Therese M. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Burgess
Ms. Ellen Burkhardt
Ms. Joan P. Burns
Mr. and Mrs. James Cadge
Mr. Harry Amory Cahill
Ms. Gloria J. Callaci
Sr. Mary Ellen Callahan, RSM
Sr. Julie Cannon
Sr. Mary Caplice, CND
Mr. Garrison Davidson and 
Mrs. Marjorie S. Carasik
Rev. William E. Cardy, OFM
Mr. Charles P. Carey, Jr.
Rev. Bernard L. Carlin, CSsR
Ms. Jacquelyn A. Carlton
Rev. David G. Caron, OP
Ms. Margaret K. Carroll
Ms. Clarice Casper
Rev. John Celichowski, OFM CAP
Center for Global Initiatives
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Chesnavage
Mr. Kingstanley J. Chester
Dr. Edmund Chia
Rev. David Cinquegrani, CP
Rev. Theodore Cirone, CMF
Claret Center
Ms. Evalyn F. Cleggs
Sr. Ardis L. Cloutier, OSF
Mr. Charles Coffey
Rev. John Collins
Rev. Paul H. Colloton, OP
Ms. Barbara S. Conklin
Mr. and Mrs. William Connell
Mr. Richard Conrad
Sr. Elizabeth A. Conyers, FMM
Cornell Florist
Rev. David J. Cortesi
Council of Catholic Women
Mr. and Mrs. Philip and Susan Couri

Rev. Kevin A. Covert
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Cranley, Jr.
Sr. Lorraine Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Marian Crimmins
Mr. and Mrs. Colin Cross
Rev. Robert A. Cross
Rev. Robert Crossmyer, CP
Ms. Adrienne Curry
Sr. Mary Jo Curtsinger
Rev. Allan DaCorte, OFM
Sr. Catherine V. Dages, MHSH
Mrs. Helen Daste
Br. Raymund F. Davey, FSC
Sr. Joan Delaney, MM
Rev. R. Daniel DeLorme
Sr. Dorothy Dempsey, OP
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Dennison
Sr. Mary Pat Dewey, OP
Sr. Mary Kay Dobrovolny, RSM
Mr. Timothy W. Dodd
Mr. Timothy J. Doody
Ms. Edith Downes
Mr. Michael J. Doyle
Ms. Paula Doyle
Sr. Rosaline Drab, SSCM
Ms. Catherine Duckett
Mrs. Shirley A. Dunbar
Rev. Daniel Durken, OSB
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Durkin
Ms. Catherine L. Endicott
Mr. Anthony J. Evenson
Mr. Nicholas Falco
Rev. James G. Fanelli
Dr. and Mrs. Peter Fecanin
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Ferrick
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Ferstel
Ms. Veronica Z. Fickling
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin F. Finn
Mr. and Mrs. John O. Finzer, Jr.
Ms. Anita C. Fischer
Mr. John H. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Harry J. Fitzsimmons, III.
Sr. Mary Frances Fleischaker, OP
Rev. James E. Flynn
Rev. Edward Foley, Capuchin
Ms. Doris Foster
Ms. Odessa Foster

Dr. Carol L. Fowler
Ms. Sandra Franz
Mr. Ralph A. Frost
Mr. David D. Fukuzawa and Ms. Toni Kovach
Mr. Lawrence Garcia
Rev. Steven M. Gavit
Rev. Nicholas Gill, CP
Mr. Kevin Gilmore
Ms. Mildred Gladney
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Glasby
Mr. and Mrs. John Glatz
Ms. Yolanda G. Godwin
Mr. Gary J. Gonzales
Ms. Hilary Gorham
Sr. Agnes Gott, OP
Dr. and Mrs. James E. Gottemoller
Ms. Corrine F. Grant
Sr. Grace Ann Gratsch, SC
Great Scotts Group
Ms. Beatrice Green
Ms. Gloria Green
Rev. Jordan Grimes, CP
Rev. Eric Groner, SVD
Sr. Columba Guare, O.C.S.O
Sr. Anne Guinan, OP
Rev. Bernard L. Gully
Rev. Alfredo Gundrum, OFM Cap
Mr. and Mrs. Jonas Gylys
Mr. Donald A. Haig
Mr. Arthur Halfar
Rev. James R. Halstead, OSA
Rev. John E. Hammer
Mrs. Mary Beth Hand
Ms. Delois F. Harris
Ms. Mildred Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Inez Harvey
Ms. Annette J. Havel
Mrs. Benni Heacock
Mr. Milt Hearne
Sr. Mary Lou Heffernan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Helmer
Rev. Thomas Hemm, CPPS
Dr. and Mrs. Leo E. Hennessy
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Henrichs
Mr. and Mrs. Philippus H. Herkata
Mrs. Marcella Herndon
Sr. Denise Herrmann, CSA

"WE ALSO LAUNCHED A NEW PROGRAM entitled "Catholics on Call"

...this program reaches out to young adults across the country who 

may be considering a life of service as a priest, religious, or lay minister."



Grand Lady Anita Herron
Ms. Regina G. Herron
Sr. Angela Hibbard, IHM
Ms. C. J. Hicks
Rev. Jerome Higgins, OFM Cap
Mrs. Dolores M. Hockett
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Hoffman
Rev. Michael Hogan
Mr. and Mrs. Marcus Holder
Rev. Kermit M. Holl, OSC
Rev. Daniel F. Holland
Mr. and Mrs. John Holmes
Holy Cross of St. Gelasias Church
Rev. J. Philip Horrigan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Howard
Sr. Patricia Huffman, DC
Rev. Stephen Huffstetter, SCJ
Ms. Diane Sue Imhoff
Immaculate Heart of Mary Court No. 134
Mr. Anthony R. Irvin
Ms. Lisa Irwin
Sr. Edith I. Itor, SST
Rev. Lawrence Jagdfeld, OFM
Ms. Sylvia Jefferson
Mr. Stephen Patrick Jendraszak
Sr. Barbara Jennings, CSJ
Ms. Carol B. Johnson
Ms. Elaine L. Johnson
Rev. Robert Johnson, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel K. Jones
Ms. Marion E. Joplin
Sr. Elizabeth Julian, RSM
Ms. Elizabeth Jurjevich
Sr. Laurina Kahne, CSJ
Sr. Catherine Kaiser, FSPA
Sr. Ladonna M. Kassmeyer, FSPA
Mrs. Rita Kattner
Mr. John Kay
Mr. and Mrs. Vitas J. Kazragys
Mr.and Mrs. Louis J. Keating
Sr. Jean Keeley, OP
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Keevey
Ms. Kathleen A. Kelleher
Mr. John A. Kelly
Dr. Kathleen T. Kenney
Ms. Joycelyn A. King
Ms. Margaret Kirchman
Mr. Gerald J. Kissel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Kluczynski
Ms. Beth M. Knobbe
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Knuth
Rev. Donald Kocher
Mr. Frank Kranik
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert M. Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Kujawa
Ms. Marcella Kurzendoerfer
Rev. Michael E. Kwiecien, O. Carm
Mr. Richard L. Laibly
Rev. John T. Lane, SSS
Sr. Claudette LaVerdiere, MM
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas J. LaVerdiere
Mr. Carl A. Lekan
Ms. Eva J. Leonard
Mr. Brian T. Lepacek
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald K. Lewis

Ms. Shelia Lewis-Lindsey
Col. William Lichtman
Ms. Valentina Lillig
Mr. Joseph J. Limacher
Ms. Sheila Lindsey
Ms. Louise Litzinger
Sr. Mary E. Loftus, RSM
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Logue
Sr. Kathleen Long, OP
Mr. and Mrs. Marco A. López 

and Mrs. Rita Cardoso
Ms. Kimberly M. Lymore
Ms. Loretta M. Lymore
Ms. Kieran Mahoney Lyons
Rev. Patrick M. Lyons
Rev. Sebastian MacDonald, CP
Mrs. Nancy Maksym
Mr. Francis J. Maloney
Mrs. R. Maria Marable-Bunch
Mr. and Mrs. Jan Marcon
Mr. Chester A. Marcyn
Ms. Mary Marsella
Rev. James J. Martin
Mr. Richard J. Massaro
Mr. David H. Matenaer
Mr. Andrew M. Mathis
Ms. Rose Mattio
Rev. Carlos Adalberto Maturana Galéano, MSC
Rev. George Mauck
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Mazukelli
Ms. JoAnn McCaffrey
Dr. Richard E. McCarron
Sr. Barbara McClelland, SP
Sr. Susan McCrery, SSJ
Rev. Christopher McDermott, CSSP
Dr. Terrence F. McDevitt and Mary Rita Ortense
Mr. Thomas McDevitt
Dr. Paul T. McEnery
Sr. Dennis Mary McFadden
Ms. Joan McGhee
Rev. Dennis J. McGowan, CP
Sr. Mary Lucian McGroarty
Ms. Colette M. McHale
Mr. Michael P. McNeil
Mr. David A. Melzer
Ms. Vera L. Meredith-Avery
Mrs. Josephine L. Meyers
Rev. James E. Michaletz, CSV
Rev. Joseph J. Milani
Dr. Robert E. Miller
Sr. Marlene Minnaert, OSB
Sr. Marion C. Moeser, OSF
Rev. David Gregory Monaco, CP
Sr. Theresa Monroe, RSCJ
Sr. Mary Montgomery, SP
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and Clara Montini
Mr. and Mrs. Eloy J. Montoya
Dr. Cecilia Moore
Ms. Nina P. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Moran
Dr. Diane Batts Morrow
Mr. Jacob Mosbrucker
Rev. Robert J. Moynihan
Mr. Frank Mrok
Ms. Dorothy Mullen

Mr. Richard C. Muller
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Murphy
Ms. Barbara Murphy-Sanders
Sr. Nancy Murray, OP
Very Rev. George Murry, S.J.
Ruth Mutchler, RSM
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Nahulak
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Namest
Sr. Claire Napoleon, FMM
Mr. Koron P. Nash
Ms. Sara Sofia Navarro
Ms. Waldretta C. Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene P. Newberry
Rev. Ronan Newbold, CP
Ms. Dolores M. Newsham
Sr. Mary Anne Nolan, RSM
Sr. Dawn Nothwehr, OSF
Rev. Edward Nowakowski
Rev. Jeremiah Nunan
Sr. Mary O'Donnell, OP
Rev. James Okoye, CSSp
Rev. Robert Oldershaw
Mr. E. Robert Olson
Sr. Sarah O'Malley, OSB
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Ornelas-Gomez
Ms. Marie E. O'Ryan
Rev. John Ostdiek, OFM
Our Lady Gate of Heaven Church
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Owens
Sr. Mary Pacis
Mr. Archie Tapales Paderon
Ms. Judith M. Palmer
Mr. Joseph Paprocki
Sr. Aline Paris, RSM
Mr. and Mrs. John Parmer
Very Rev. Norman Pelletier, SSS
Ms. Kristine Marie Penn
Mr. Harold A. Peponis
Mr. Jose M. Perez
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Perillo
Mr. Otto Perlenfien
Ms. Carolyn S. Perz
Rev. Peter Petrucci, MM
Sr. Jamie T. Phelps, O.P., Ph.D.
Ms. Marionette C. Phelps
Sr. Patricia A. Phillips, CSJ
Mr. B.J. Powell
Sr. Sharon Mary Thomas Prado
Rev. James Price, CP
Mrs. Jorge Prieto
Mr. and Mrs. Carl B. Procario-Foley
Mr. James J. Puglisi, Jr.
Sr. Barbara Quinn, RSCJ
Sr. Marianne Race, CSJ
Mrs. Regina Ragan
Rev. Ponciano M. Ramos, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. William Randle
Mr. and Mrs. Graham W. Redding
Ms. Marilyn Reidy
Sr. Elizabeth M. Reis, SSJ
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Vincent Reithmaier
Sr. Jenny Ricci, CND
Mrs. Regina Richter
Mr. Anthony L. Roan
Rev. Joseph A. Robinson



Ms. Lorene Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery Rodgers
Mr. Dan and Mrs. Maureen Roin
Dr. and Mrs. Adam Romeiser, Jr.
Mrs. Florence M. Rossi
Ms. Celeste J. Rossmiller
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rotunno
Mr. and Mrs. Edward P. Rowley
Rev. Luis J. Runde, OFM
Ms. Karen Rushen
Sr. Karen Salsbery, CSJ
Rev. Frank Sasso
Sr. Mary Sattgast, BVM
Mr. and Ms. Herbert Saunders
Mr. Edward J. Schiavello
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin J. Schillinger
Ms. Lois A. Schmitz
Rev. Francis J. Schuele
Sr. JoAn M. Schullian, OSF
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Schultz
Mr. Hugh Schulze
Mr. A.J. Schumacher
Ms. Wanda N. Scott
Ms. Mary Sue Seibert
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Sents
Mrs. Barbara Shanahan
Ms. Christine A. Shepherd
Ms. Patricia A. Shevlin
Mrs. Nancy K. Shoevlin
Rev. Edmund Siedlecki
Sisters of St. Joseph of LaGrange
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Sloan
Ms. Bernice M. Smith
Sr. Kathleen Bernadette Smith, SP
Ms. Dolores Diane Sokol
Rev. Peter M. Solis, CM
Ms. Karen Soos
Ms. Kathleen Beavers Soto
Mr. Gerald L. Spearman
Ms. Mary Ann Spina
Mr. and Mrs. William Spizzirri
Ms. Amanda Spriegel
St. Denis Church
St. Kevin Church
St. Margaret Knights of Peter Claver
St. Martin de Porres Church/

Grady Anderson Auxiliary
Mrs. Ruth L. Stecher

Dr. Frances Steinbrun
Ms. Diane Stephens
Mr. Joseph J. Sterkowicz
Sr. Jeanne Stickling, OP
Ms. Marie Mildred Strauch
Rev. Placid Stroik, OFM
Mr. Paul V. Stryker
Studio North
Mr. and Mrs. Don Stuhlmueller
Rev. R. William Sullivan, OSA
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Sunkel
Ms. Catherine Sydnor
Ms. Ann P. Taft
Very Rev. Antonio Tapparello, cs
Sr. Yolanda Tarango, CCVI
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Tatum
Rev. David Taylor
Ms. Sue M. Terranova
Rev. Richard A. Tessmer
Sr. Carol Thresher, SDS
Rev. Raymond J. Tillrock
Rev. Gerald L. Timmel
Sr. Dawn Tomaszewski, SP
Ms. Patricia M. Tomich
Ms. Erna Tomiser
Ms. Marilyn Torborg
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Tracy
Rev. Richard F. Trainor
Rev. John-Hue Tran, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. James Trawinski
Ms. Margaret Trepal
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Troskey
Rev. Howard Tuite
Rev. Walter J. Turlo
Mr. Emmett G. Turney
United Citizens for Change
Rev. Al Utzig, SSC
Sr. Helen Vahling, OSF
Ms. Louise Van Andel
Rev. Luis Vera, OSA
Mr. John L. Vitale, Sr.
Mr. James M. Wade
Sr. Margaret Wagner, FSPA
Sr. Linda Wanner, SSND
Ms. Rose Washington
Br. Thomas P. Webb
Rev. Donald Webber, CP
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Weir

Ms. Julie M. Welborn
Sr. Marie Welter, OLVM
Ms. Marie Wheel
Ms. Coretha Vanessa White
Rev. Ronald Will, CPpS
Sr. Jeanette Willenborg
Sr. Pauline Williams, FMM
Mr. D. Todd Williamson
Ms. Dorothy L. Wilson
Sr. Teresa Ann Wolf, OSB
Mrs. Dolores Woodruff
Ms. Kathryn F. Worthen
Ms. Mary Margaret Yaeger
Mr. John W. Yosick
Rev. Mark Zacker, MSC
Sr. Dominga Zapata, SH
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Ziegler
Ms. Mary E. Ziegler
Rev. Joe Zimmerman, OFM
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond and Mary Zotti

MMaattcchhiinngg  GGiifftt  CCoommppaanniieess  
Baxter Allegiance Foundation
Boeing Gift Matching Program
Ford Motor Company Fund
Harris Bank Foundation
Hershey Foods Corporation
Kresge Foundation
John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation
SBC Matching Gifts Program
Sempra Energy
Verizon Foundation

GGiiffttss  iinn  KKiinndd
Mrs. Robin Booth
The Clinton Companies
Crystal Cave
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony DeSantis
Dumela, L.L.C.
Dr. and Mrs. Charles M. Falcone
Ms. Roxanne Morin
Palmer Printing
Dr. Kate Pravera 
Something's Cooking, Ltd.

THE QUALITY OF THE CTU FACULTY 

is one of our greatest assets. CTU boasts 

32 full time faculty, all of them with 

doctoral degrees.

Assistant Professor of Doctrinal Theology Dr. Edmund Chia.



11,,000000,,000000  aanndd  AAbboovvee
Maryknoll Fathers and Brothers/US Foundation
Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate/

US Province
Society of the Divine Word, Chicago Province

$$550000,,000000  --  $$999999,,999999
Claretian Missionaries/Eastern Province
Columban Missionaries/US Region
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Denny
Order of Friars Minor/St. John the 

Baptist Province
Missionaries of the Sacred Heart/USA Province
Mr. John (R.I.P.) and Mrs. Carolyn Noonan Parmer

$$225500,,000000  --  $$449999,,999999
Capuchin Franciscan Friars/Province 

of St. Joseph
Order of Friars Minor/Province 

of the Sacred Heart
Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament/Province
Comboni Missionaries/North American Province
Congregation of the Passion/Holy Cross Province
Clerics of Saint Viator/US Province

$$110000,,000000--$$224499,,000000
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Berner, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Bidwill, Jr.
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Devers, Jr.
Pierre V. and Margaret T. Heftler Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Krehbiel
Missionaries of the Precious Blood/

Cincinnati Province
Mr. Daniel R. Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Owens
Congregation of the Passion/St. Paul of the 

Cross Province
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Reedy
Anonymous
Missionaries of St. Charles/St. John the 

Baptist Province
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Segal
Siragusa Foundation
Xaverian Missionaries/U.S.A. Province

$$5500,,000000  --  $$9999,,999999
Helen V. Brach Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Clarke, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Coughlin
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Croghan
Crosier Fathers and Brothers/US Province 

of St. Odila
Patrick and Anna M.Cudahy Fund
Mazza Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene T. McEnery
Mrs. Rita Picken
Order of Friar Servants of Mary/USA Province
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Shaw

$$2255,,000000  --  $$4499,,999999
Mrs. Elizabeth Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Victor V. Colucci
Mr. and Mrs. Brian F. Foley
Mrs. Charlene Klabacha
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony M. Mandolini
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Murphy
Priests of the Sacred Heart/US Province
Congregation of the Holy Ghost/

USA Eastern Province
Society of the Precious Blood/ 

Kansas City Province
Rev. Gerard P. Weber

$$1100,,000000  --  $$2244,,999999
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Booth
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Burke, Jr.
Mrs. P. Kevin Clary
Ms. Maria Corpuz
Ms. Mary Margaret Cowhey
Mrs. Patty Crowley
Mr. David D. Fukuzawa and Ms. Toni Kovach*
Mr. and Mrs. Fred L. Hofheinz*
Dr. and Mrs. William M. Hopkins
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen T. Hopkins
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Lowry
Mrs. Marie Therese McDermott
Dr. and Mrs. Richard J. Meister
Ms. Maureen S. Meter
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Morsch
Dr. Scholl Foundation
Ms. Marjorie H. Stephan
Mr. and Mrs. Fidelis N. Umeh
Mr. and Mrs. Philip White
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Wrenn

$$55,,000000  --  $$99,,999999
Dr. Donna M. Carroll
Ms. Margaret Cassidy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Connors
Ms. Lilia I. Corpuz
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. DeGraff
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth F. Hansen
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Kearney, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Martin J. Kelly
Ladies of Bethany
Dr. and Mrs. Manuel Madayag
Mr. and Mrs. James McCarthy
Mr. William A. McIntosh
Mr. and Mrs. Tom McKean
Ms. Joan F. Neal
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Ratcliffe*
Rev. Donald Senior, CP
Drs. Philip and Elizabeth Sheridan
Ms. Patricia A. Shevlin
Mrs. Kathleen Sullivan-Stewart 

and Mr. George Stewart
Estate of Judge Lucia T. Thomas 
Ms. Donatta M. Yates

Capital Campaign

NOW CONCLUDING ITS SECOND YEAR, THE $25 MILLION 

“MAKING A PLACE FOR FAITH” CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 

is supported by the generosity of these donors. 

The gifts noted below were received from the inception of the campaign,

July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2005. 

Dr. Pisamai Vogelaar conducts a "Death 
and Dying" workshop during the annual
Catholic-Muslim Studies Conference.



$$11,,000000  --  $$44,,999999
Dr. and Mrs. Scott C. Alexander
Rev. Stephen Bevans, SVD
Rev. Joseph Carlos, OFM
Rev. Theodore Cirone, CMF
Mr. and Mrs. Ignacio Coloma
Ms. Mary Cross and Mr. Lawren Markle
Dr. and Mrs. Myles Cunningham
Rev. Michael L. Doyle, OSM
Mrs. Frances D. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Norbert A. Florek
Rev. Richard N. Fragomeni
Order of Friars Minor/Assumption BVM Province
Rev. Depaul Genska, OFM
Mr. and Mrs. John Glatz
Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Greaves
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Jaffee
Rev. Terry Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Logue
Mr. and Mrs. John Madden, Jr.
Rev. Joseph E. McCormick, OSA
Mr. and Mrs. William McLaughlin
Mr. Robert Moses and Rev. Lee Hull Moses
Mr. and Mrs. David Murdoch
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Murphy
Ms. Anne B. Nutten
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel O'Connell
Mr. and Mrs. Paul O'Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Ostdiek
Ms. Virginia A. Piecuch
Mr. Jim Podlasek
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reynolds
Rev. Thomas P. Reynolds, SSC
Rev. Gary Riebe-Estrella, SVD
Ms. Lorene Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Ryan
Ms. Kathy Ryan
Mr. Carlos Salmerón
Rev. Robert Schreiter, CPPS
Ms. Stephanie Sinnott
Rev. Michael J. Slattery, OSA
Ms. Pattie Wigand Sporrong
Mr. Barry and Ms. Winifred F. Sullivan
Ms. Mary-Frances Veeck
Ms. Pat White

UUnnddeerr  $$11,,000000
Michel Andraos and Gisela Gründges-Andraos
Mrs. Angie Appleby Purcell and Mr. Bill Purcell
Dr. Claude Marie Barbour
Rev. James Barry, CP
Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Bierig
Sr. Barbara Bowe, RSCJ
Rev. James R. Braband, SVD
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brewer
Sr. Mary Charlotte Chandler, RSCJ
Rev. Dennis F. Chriszt, CPPS
Dr. Eileen Crowley
Rev. Sammy R. Danna, OFM
Rev. Louis Davino, OFM (R.I.P.)
Rev. Wilfred E. Day
Sr. Barbara Doherty, SP
Rev. James Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Smith
Rev. Edward Foley, Capuchin

Rev. Archimedes Fornasari, MCCJ
Sr. Mary Frohlich, RSCJ
Rev. Darius Garbaciak, SVD
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Glasby
Mrs. Harry J. Hanigan, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. C. Rollins Hanlon
Rev. Zachary Hayes, OFM
Ms. Ladine B. Housholder
Sr. Kathleen Hughes, RSCJ
Br. William R. Hugo, OFM Cap
Mr. Patrick J. Jackson
Ms. Susan Kamp
Mr. and Mrs. Pravin Khakhkhar
Professor Laverne Kuhnke
Mr. Juventino Lagos
Mr. Carl A. Lekan
Mr. and Mrs. Harold R. Lifvendahl
Ms. JoAnn McCaffrey
Dr. Richard E. McCarron
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Meaney
Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Mikrut
Ms. Barbara Mullarkey
Sr. Mary Elizabeth Neven, RSM
Rev. John B. Northrop, MM
Sr. Dawn Nothwehr, OSF
Rev. Kenneth O'Malley, C.P.
Rev. Gilbert Ostdiek, OFM
Rev. John Pawlikowski, OSM
Mr. and Mrs. William Randle
Ms. Margaret C. Roach
Rev. Roger Schroeder, SVD
Sr. Katarina Schuth, OSF
Mrs. Carolyn A. Severson
Mr. and Mrs. Terence J. Stadler
Dr. and Mrs. Sidney R. Steele
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Sullivan
Ms. Joan R. Turk
Ms. Coretha Vanessa White
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Wilson

CCaammppaaiiggnn  MMaattcchhiinngg  GGiifftt  CCoommppaanniieess
Kresge Foundation
Lilly Endowment, Inc.
R. R. Donnelly Foundation

GGiiffttss  iinn  KKiinndd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Berner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Bidwill, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Carney
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Clarke
Ms. Mary Margaret Cowhey
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Devers, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Kennedy
Mrs. Joan Lavezzorio
Mr. and Mrs. William Lawlor, III
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Mandolini
R.A.M. Electric Company
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Reedy
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Reidy
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund A. Stephan, Jr.
Ms. Marjorie H. Stephan

Fr. Zachary Hayes, OFM, one of CTU's founding 
faculty members, is applauded by faculty member 
Fr. Steve Bevans during a special tribute at the 2005
graduation ceremony.

Cardinal George greets Fr. Don Senior and 
Mohammad Darawshe, co-recipient of the "Blessed 
are the Peacemakers" award presented at the 2005 
Trustee Dinner.

2005 Bernardin Scholars and Bernardin Center director 
Sheila McLaughlin gather at the late Cardinal’s mausoleum
on the anniversary of Cardinal Bernardin’s death.

* Includes Company Matching Gift



PPeeaacceebbuuiillddeerrss  DDoonnoorrss  
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Abrams
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Ainge
Ms. Carol Serrani Anderson
Ms. Margaret K. Carroll
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Compall, Jr.
Ms. Mary Margaret Cowhey
Mr. and Mrs. Colin Cross
Mr. and Mrs. William Droel
Dr. and Mrs. Charles M. Falcone
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Fitzgerald
Mr. and Mrs. Harry J. Fitzsimmons, III
Mr. John Mead Flanagin
Mr. T. Brendan Gilligan

Dr. and Mrs. William M. Hopkins
Ms. Elizabeth T. Kane
Ms. Colleen Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew C. Kirby
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kukulka
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Owens, Jr.
Ms. Kristine Marie Penn
Mr. and Mrs. Faustin Pipal
Mr. and Mrs. Graham W. Redding
Springfield Dominican Sisters
Ms. Nancy A. Temple
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Q. Thompson
Howard L. Willett Foundation

FFiirrsstt  FFrriiddaayy  DDoonnoorrss
Mr. George W. Artz
Rev. Edgar Borchardt
Ms. Mary Cahill
Ms. Mary V. Connell
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Smith
Rev. Daniel F. Holland
Ms. Carol B. Johnson
Ms. Maggie Kast
Kathleen Krehbiel
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Merlihan

Mrs. Barbara Shanahan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Swiss
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Tatum
Ms. Mary-Frances Veeck
Mr. Leo J. Walsh
Mrs. Elisabeth Williams-Ashman
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Wright
Ms. Donatta M. Yates
Mr. Harold Yost (R.I.P.)

In the life of the Church, the first Friday of each month has traditionally

been a day of dedication to the Sacred Heart, a celebration of Christ's 

love and mercy for us.  CTU is grateful to the following friends who 

honor this tradition by making each first Friday a day of almsgiving 

on behalf of CTU. Charter members of CTU's First Friday Donor Club are:

The Peacebuilders Initiative for High School students is an innovative

ministry and leadership development program sponsored by CTU.

Originally funded in 2001 by the Lilly Endowment, Inc., Peacebuilders

challenges young men and women to explore the theology of peace

and deepen their understanding of their faith. CTU extends sincere

gratitude to the following donors whose generosity sustains this

remarkable program.

Special Gratitude

High School Peacebuilders (left to right) 
Edith Galvez, Crystal Velasco, Hilary Rivera,
and Cassandra Ogbevire enjoy an evening
boat ride together on Lake Michigan.



PPllaannnneedd  GGiifftt
Dr. Elizabeth Browne
Rev. John Burger, SSC
Mr. and Mrs. Victor V. Colucci 
Ms. Mary Margaret Cowhey
Mr. Brendan Doyle
Anonymous
Ms Mary T. Frace, Estate of
Ms. Helen M. Heerey, Estate of
Mr. and Mrs. Cyrin and Rita Maus

IInn  MMeemmoorryy  ooff
Brian Avery

from Dr. and Mrs. Patrick K. Birmingham
Fr. Paul Bechtold, CP

from Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bechtold
and Rev. Martin R. Borowczyk
and Mr. and Mrs. James Haugh
and Mr. and Mrs. William Lawlor, III
and Mr. and Mrs. Ralph W. Seidl

Fr. Norm Bevan, CSSp
from Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Nahulak

Kevin Clary
from Mr. and Mrs. George A. Sunkel

Alice M. Countryman
from Dr. Patricia J. Hughes

Sherwood Crews
from Mr. and Mrs. Paul Beltz

Lawrence Dreffein, Sr.
from Ms. Mary Alice Amore

Ruth Driscoll
from Mr. Barry and Ms. Winifred F. Sullivan

Gwen Linehan
from Dr. Patricia J. Hughes

Margaret Majewsk
from Mr. and Mrs. Alan Ganz

Dan Monoc
from Dr. Patricia J. Hughes

Thomas Moore
from Ms. Patricia H. Richards

Josephine Joyce Robinson
from Mr. Michael E. Joyce

Eva Rollinson
from  the Cottrell family
and the Clark family
and the Wilson family

Joseph Sieger
from Mr. Barry and Ms. Winifred F. Sullivan

Mary Ellen Spiess
from Mr. and Mrs. James M. Denny
and  Mr. John (R.I.P.) and 
Mrs. Carolyn Noonan Parmer

Fr. Carroll Stuhlmueller, CP
from  Ms. Carolyn A. Severson

Phyllis Van Duch
from Mr. Barry and 
Ms. Winifred F. Sullivan

John Vinich
from Dr. Patricia J. Hughes

"WE FEEL ACCOUNTABLE, and grateful, 

to you...Thank you for partnering with us 

in the work of bringing new life to the world."

Special gratitude to our friends who have included CTU 

in their estate plans, arranged a planned gift, 

or given in recognition of a loved one.

Peacebuilders Initiative participants serve at Misericordia, one of the 
assigned ministry sites, during their intensive week experience at CTU.

Mrs. Marie Therese McDermott
John E. and Philomena M. McGill
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Merlihan
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mullen-Muhr
Mrs. Ward E. Perrin
Misses Margaret, Helen and Jane Roach
Mrs. Barbara Shanahan
Mrs. Marie Strauch
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy and Jean Unsworth



BBOOAARRDD  OOFF  TTRRUUSSTTEEEESS
Rev. Thomas Aldworth, OFM
Rev. Richard Bayuk, CPPS
Mr. Robert L. Berner, Jr.
Rev. Paul J. Bernier, SSS
Mr. Thomas J. Boodell, Jr.
Dr. Donna M. Carroll
Rev. Dennis F. Chriszt, CPPS
Rev. David Cinquegrani, CP
Rev. Theodore Cirone, CMF
Mrs. Eleanor O. Clarke
Rev. Andrew Cribben, O Praem
Dr. Richard DeGraff
Mr. James M. Denny
Rev. Raymond F. Diesbourg, MSC
Rev. David Donnay, osc 
Mr. Daniel J. Foley
Rev. Dariusz Garbaciak, SVD
Rev. Michael M.Guimon, OSM
Mr. Fred L. Hofheinz
Rev. Claudio Holzer, cs
Rev. Thomas Horan, OMI 
Br. William R. Hugo, Capuchin
Rev. Tod S. Laverty, OFM
Mrs. Teresita Gonzales-Lowry
Rev. Sebastian MacDonald, CP
Rev. Steven Malkiewicz, OFM 
Rev. Christopher McDermott, CSSp
Rev. Frank McGourn, MM
Dr. Richard J. Meister
Rev. James E. Michaletz, CSV
Mr. Daniel R. Murray
Mr. Thomas M. Owens
Ms. Carolyn Noonan Parmer
Rev. Thomas P. Reynolds, SSC
Rev. Aniello Salicone, SX
Rev. John Schmidt, CSSR
Sr. Katarina Schuth, OSF
Rev. Donald Senior, CP
Rev. Michael Slattery, OSA
Ms. Marjorie H. Stephan
Mr. Fidelis N. Umeh
Ms. Mary-Frances Veeck
Rev. Thomas Vermiglio, MCCJ
PPAARRTTIICCIIPPAATTIINNGG  MMEENN’’SS  RREELLIIGGIIOOUUSS
CCOOMMMMUUNNIITTIIEESS
(**Corporate Member of Catholic
Theological Union)
AUGUSTINIANS

*Our Mother of Good Counsel Province
Province of St. Augustine
Province of St. Thomas of Villanova
Vicariate of St. Joseph

CLARETIAN MISSIONARIES
*Eastern Province

CLERICS OF ST. VIATOR
*Province of the United States

COMBONI MISSIONARIES OF THE
HEART OF JESUS

*North American Province
CONGREGATION OF THE BLESSED 
SACRAMENT

*St. Ann Province
CONGREGATION OF THE 
HOLY GHOST (Spiritans)

*Eastern Province
Western Province

CONGREGATION OF THE MISSION
(Vincentians)

Midwest Province
CONGREGATION OF THE ORATORY

Rock Hill, South Carolina
CROSIER FATHERS AND BROTHERS

*U.S.A. Province of St. Odilia
DISCALCED CARMELITE FRIARS

Province of the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary

FRANCISCANS
*Assumption BVM Province
*Sacred Heart Province
*St. John the Baptist Province

FRANCISCAN CAPUCHINS
*St. Joseph Province

FRANCISCAN CONVENTUALS
St. Bonaventure Province

MARYKNOLL FATHERS AND BROTHERS
*U.S. Foundation

MISSIONARY OBLATES OF MARY
IMMACULATE

*United States Province
MISSIONARIES OF ST. CHARLES 
(Scalabrinians)

*Province of St. John the Baptist
MISSIONARIES OF THE PRECIOUS
BLOOD

*Cincinnati Province
*Kansas City Province

MISSIONARIES OF THE SACRED
HEART

*United States Province
NORBERTINES

*St. Norbert Abbey
PASSIONISTS

*Holy Cross Province
*St. Paul of the Cross Province

PRIESTS OF THE SACRED HEART
U.S. Province

REDEMPTORIST FATHERS AND 
BROTHERS

* Denver Province
ST. NICHOLAS DIOCESE OF THE
UKRAINIAN

Catholic Church (Chicago)
SERVITES

*U.S.A. Province
SOCIETY OF THE DIVINE WORD

*Chicago Province
SOCIETY OF ST. COLUMBAN

*American Region
XAVERIAN MISSIONARIES

*U.S.A. Province
BBEERRNNAARRDDIINN  CCEENNTTEERR
NNAATTIIOONNAALL  BBOOAARRDD  OOFF  AADDVVIISSOORRSS
Dr. Ghulam-Haider Aasi
Mrs. Elaine Addison
Dr. Scott C. Alexander
Dr. Imad Y. Almanaseer
Dr. R. Scott Appleby
Professor M. Cherif Bassiouni
Dr. Georgette F. Bennett
Mr. Marshall Bennett
Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA
Mr. Robert L. Berner, Jr.
Mrs. Tiscia Bidwill
Ambassador J.D. Bindenagel
Rev. Jeremiah M. Boland
Mr. Thomas J. Boodell, Jr.
Dr. John Borelli
Rabbi Herbert Bronstein
Rev. John M. Buchanan
The Rev. Dr. Cynthia M. Campbell
Mr. LeRoy T. Carlson, Jr.
Dr. Donna M. Carroll
Mrs. Renée Crown
Mrs. Margaret Daley
Rev. Stanley L. Davis, Jr.
Mrs. Catherine Denny
Mr. James M. Denny
Mr. William J. Devers, Jr.
Mr. Thomas J. Donnelly, Esq.
Dr. John Esposito
Nancy Furey, MD
Warren Furey, MD
Mr. Harold Gershowitz
Mrs. Virginia Duncan Gilmore
Most Rev. Raymond E. Goedert
Professor Inamul Haq
Mr. J. Ira Harris
Shakeela Hassan, MD
Rev. J. Bryan Hehir
Dr. Asad Husain
Dr. Kareem Irfan
Ms. Elizabeth T. Kane
Dr. Eugene C. Kennedy
Dr. Michael C. Kotzin
Mrs. Joan Lavezzorio
Mr. Jonathan Levine
Archbishop Oscar H. Lipscomb
Mr. William E. Lowry, Jr.
His Eminence Roger Cardinal Mahony
Eugene T. McEnery, MD
Sr. Joan McGuire, OP
Mr. Lester H. McKeever, Jr.
Mr. Andrew J. McKenna, Sr.
Ms. Sheila McLaughlin

Mr. Newton N. Minow
Mr. Daniel R. Murray
Rev. Thomas J. Nairn, OFM
Ms. Joan F. Neal
Mr. Talat Othman
Mrs. Margaret A. Paluch
Rev. John Pawlikowski, OSM
Rev. Michael D. Place, STD
Mr. Thomas Reedy
Mr. William E. Reidy
Mr. Thomas A. Reynolds III
Rev. Gary Riebe-Estrella, SVD
Ms. Anna E. Roosevelt
Rev. Robin Ryan
Mrs. Shirley Welsh Ryan 
Mr. Manuel Sanchez
Dr. Zaher Sahloul
Rabbi David Fox Sandmel
Rabbi  Herman Schaalman
Rev. Robert Schreiter, CPPS
Dr. Elaine M. Schuster
Sr. Katarina Schuth, OSF
Mrs. Carole Segal
Rev. Donald Senior, CP
Ms. Patricia A. Shevlin
Mr. Norman A. Shubert
Ms. Emily D. Soloff
Rev. Kevin J. Spiess
Rev. Alphonse Spilly, CPPS
Mr. Howard L. Stone
Mr. Jerome H. Stone
Dr. Howard Sulkin
Dr. Sayyid Syeed
Ms. Mary-Frances Veeck
Monsignor Kenneth Velo
Mr. Maynard I. Wishner
Rabbi Ira Youdovin
Sr. Dominga Zapata, SH
Mr. Safaa Zarzour
CCTTUU FFAACCUULLTTYY  ((FFuullll--TTiimmee))
Dr. Scott C. Alexander

Islamic Studies, Catholic-Muslim 
Studies Program

Dr. Michel Andraos
Cross Cultural Ministry

Dr. Claude Marie Barbour
World Mission

Sr. Dianne Bergant, CSA
Old Testament Studies

Rev. Stephen Bevans, SVD
Mission and Culture

Sr. Barbara Bowe, RSCJ
Biblical Studies

Sr. Laurie Brink, OP
Biblical Studies

Rev. Gilberto Cavazos-González, OFM
Spirituality

Dr. Edmund Kee-Fook Chia
Historical and Doctrinal Studies

Dr. Eileen Crowley
Word and Worship

Sr. Eleanor Doidge, LoB
Cross Cultural Ministry

Rev. Edward Foley, Capuchin
Liturgy and Music

Rev. Archimedes Fornasari, MCCJ
Ethics

Rev. Richard N. Fragomeni
Liturgy and Preaching

Sr. Mary Frohlich, RSCJ
Spirituality

Rev. Anthony Gittins, CSSp
Catholic Missiology

Rev. Paul LaChance, OFM
Spirituality

Dr. Richard E. McCarron
Liturgy

Rev. Thomas Nairn, OFM
Catholic Ethics

Dr. Carmen Nanko-Fernández
Spiritual and Pastoral Ministry

Rev. Thanh Van Nguyen, SVD  
New Testament

Sr. Dawn Nothwehr, OSF
Ethics

Rev. James Chukwuma Okoye, CSSp
Biblical Studies

Rev. Gilbert Ostdiek, OFM
Liturgy

Rev. John Pawlikowski, OSM
Ethics, Catholic-Jewish Studies 
Program

Dr. Amanda Quantz
History of World Christianity

Sr. Barbara E. Reid, OP
New Testament Studies

Rev. Gary Riebe-Estrella, SVD
Practical Theology and Hispanic 
Ministry

Rev. Robin Ryan, CP
Systematic Theology

Rabbi David Fox Sandmel
Jewish Studies

Rev. Robert Schreiter, CPPS
Theology

Rev. Roger Schroeder, SVD
Cross Cultural Ministry

Rev. Donald Senior, CP
New Testament Studies

PPRROOGGRRAAMMSS
Bernardin Center

Mrs. Sheila McLaughlin, Director
Biblical Study/Travel Program

Sr. Barbara Blesse, OP, Director
Catholics On Call Vocation Program

Rev. Robin Ryan, CP, Director
Continuing Education Program

Dr. Opal Easter, Director
Doctor of Ministry Program

Rev. Edward Foley, Capuchin, 
Director

Emmaus Lay Formation Program
Mrs. Chris Hopkins, Director 

Hesburgh Sabbatical Program
Rev. Terry Johnson, Director

Institute of Religious Formation
Sr. Barbara Doherty, SP, Director

Master of Arts Program
Sr. Mary Frohlich, RSCJ, Director

Master of Arts and Pastoral Studies 
Program

Sr. Eleanor Doidge, LoB, Director
Master of Divinity Program

Sr. Barbara Bowe, RSCJ, Director
Peacebuilders Initiative

Ms. Megan Kennedy-Farrell, Director
Romero Program

Mr. Carlos Salmerón, Director
Tolton Program

Ms. Vanessa White, Director
AADDMMIINNIISSTTRRAATTIIOONN
Rev. Donald Senior, CP

President
Rev. Gary Riebe-Estrella, SVD

Academic Dean
Mr. Michael Connors

Vice-President for Administration 
and Finance

Mrs. Joyce O'Connor
Comptroller

Ms. Kathleen Van Duser
Director of Admissions/Recruitment

Ms. María de Jesus Lemús
Registrar

Mr. Daniel O'Connell
Information Technology Manager

Rev. Kenneth O'Malley, CP
Library Director

Mr. Daniel Ryan
Director of Maintenance

Mr. William Booth
Director of Development

Ms. Pattie Sporrong
Director of Marketing and 
Communications

CATHOLIC THEOLOGICAL UNION
5401 S. CORNELL AVENUE, CHICAGO, IL 60615

Information in this annual report covers 
fiscal year 2004-2005

Editor: Patricia A. Shevlin        
Graphic Designer and Producer: Robin Booth

For questions or more information, 
call 773-753-5318



Sunset and evening star,
And one clear call for me!

And may there be no moaning of the bar,
When I put out to sea,

But such a tide as moving seems asleep,
Too full for sound and foam,

When that which drew from out the boundless deep
Turns again home.

Twilight and evening bell,
And after that the dark!

And may there be no sadness of farewell,
When I embark;

For tho’ from out our bourne of Time and Place
The flood may bear me far,

I hope to see my Pilot face to face
When I have crost the bar. 

Crossing the Bar
by Alfred Lord Tennyson
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